MSA Regional Committee – 12th February 2014 – Report by Roger Reed & Lock Horsburgh

Your delegates Lock Horsburgh and I attended this, the first meeting of 2014. As a departure from my usual practice, I have decided to use a topic lead format this time. I welcome any comments on how I/we should report to you from Regional Committee.

Present: As well as delegates from every Regional Association in the UK also present were – Acting CEO, Rob Jones; Colin Wright, representing ABKC and Mike Sones, Chairman of Autotest Committee.

MSF Rally Safety Videos: Three new videos have been created by MSF (Motorsport Safety Fund) 
· Rally Safety for Organisers – building a team,  Planning and setting up stages, dealing with media
· Rally Safety for Marshals – personal equipment and safety, incident handling
· Rally Safety for Competitors – personal preparation and fitness, car preparation, what to do in an accident.
The videos (and others) are viewable and downloadable from the MSF website, or can be viewed online there or at the Motorsport Safety Fund channel on YouTube.  There are also links on the SACC Marshals page. Hard copies are available at £10 per DVD. On a question from a delegate about copying these to club websites it was suggested that a link to the MSF website would be better as the videos are quite large files.

WRGB: After the success of WRGB in 2013, IMS is talking to “regional championships” such as SRC!

Gravel Rally Tyres: The Tyre panel met recently and agreed a list of gravel rally tyres for use from 2015 on. This should be published before the end of February 2014. A list of remould tyres will be available later this year. 

Acting Chief Executive: Rob Jones indicated that he was surprised to find himself in this role if only temporarily. He was still also holding down the role of Company Secretary as well as Clerk to the National Court. Along with other duties at the FIA he is very busy but coping. UPDATE Rob Jones has now been appointed full time to the post; see MSA Press Release 06MAR14

MSA Staff: Several members of staff have achieved 25 years of service including, Margaret Forest, Ian Davis, Cheryl Lynch and Andrea Wren. Full Time Training Officer post advertised in recent issue of MSA News. An IT Manager is being sought as the MSA is spending a lot on software etc. Assistant Legal Officer has been taken on to help Rob Jones. Richard Vincent Smith started on 3rd January 2014 from H J Hines. I assume this is a temporary post until the CEO post is filled.

Closed Roads: The “Closed Roads” had seemed doomed due to DoE concentrating on HS2, but just before Christmas it came alive again in the form of a private members amendment to the Government’s Deregulation Bill, with support from MPs Ken Clarke, Ben Wallace, and Maria Miller. MSA working with parliamentary draftsman on the wording, and it should be at consultation stage “in the near future”. Ben Taylor is writing guidance on the kind of responses needed in consultation. This is a once in a generation opportunity and clubs need to be ready to mobilise members to write in support, we will need many hundreds of responses to outweigh probable objections. UPDATE – This is now out for consultation. 
HAVE YOU RESPONDED?

Fixture List: A presentation of the latest software was made by Simon Fowler. This seemed to me to be a vast improvement on what we have been shown before. Several search parameters available, Date, Type of Event, Club, etc. Each event is shown with a coloured box – green with tick for Permit issued, yellow for in progress, red for event cancelled. Please let Lock or me know if you experience difficulty with this system.



Child Protection: The MSA have acknowledged that different arrangements exist in all four home countries. A consultant has been taken on to carry out a complete review and propose an approach which will work. For example, I am being sent to Rowrah for a Super One Kart Race. Which set of rules applies? Do I know the differences? 

Self-Insured Risk Retention: The MSA is currently covering the first £500K of any claim. A formal legal process to set up a “Captive Cell” should be completed in the next three months. Significant reduction in premiums. Refund to clubs 30% for 2013. Per capita rates have stayed the same. Incredibly safe sport not least because of work done by John Symes to reduce risk.

Gravel Stage Bogeys: Insurers have been persuaded to accept an increase in the average speed on National rally gravel stages from 65 to 70 mph, same as Internationals. Probably effective 1/1/15, subject to approval by council. No change to sealed surface speeds.

MSA Scotland Ltd: A new company, limited by guarantee is to be registered in Edinburgh. This is so that the MSA will have a legal presence in Scotland.

MSA Academy & Elite Team: The latest cohort of twenty five people on the Advanced Apprenticeship Scheme are in place. Unfortunately a complication has arisen in that the law requires the apprentice to be employed by the provider of the apprenticeship. The Elite Team have been to Chamonix for extreme training. 

Annual Report for 2013: This is now available. Congratulations to Ben Taylor and Tim for their efforts in producing this excellent document. 

FIA Junior Single Seater Category: UPDATE – There has been a recent MSA press release which appears to be relevant. Ford is the agreed supplier but contract not yet finalised.

Autosport Show: MSA had a stand as usual. This was very popular. Sold starter packs this time which included initial licences. Passenger rides in autosolo proved very popular (over 1000 took this opportunity) to demonstrate don’t need a lot of money to compete. Mike Sones was one of the drivers on Thursday (Industry day)

GoMotorsport: Thanks to clubs who responded to survey. 308 of 750 clubs responded which is thought to be quite good. Jess is working on report. Data will be used to direct efforts of team. Major items: retention of membership and venues. GoMotorsport Live in 2014 will be a regional approach. RDOs asked to identify suitable events. Smaller but more local this time. Marshal will be out and about again in 2014, let Jess know if you want him to appear at your event.

Club Seminars: 6 out of 13 already run. Numbers are building. RDOs leading interactive club development workshop at seminars this year. Some interesting responses about words being used – motor sport clubs not motor clubs or car clubs, these are seen as flat hat car polishers! Similarly committee bad, management team good. 

Club of the Year/Volunteer of the Year: This will continue in 2014. Is there anything we can do to improve quantity and quality of applicants? (Congratulations to Wigton (SACC member) winning Club in 2013.) 
Categories of Volunteer are:
Clerk of the Course/Steward; Technical (scrutineer or timekeeper); Marshal; Safety people (Medical, Rescue, Recovery, Safety); Other.
There was only ONE nomination in the Marshal category in 2013.  Any other ideas to AD-L – we suggested on line application – closing date 01 Oct Year.

Club Development Fund/Rescue Development Fund: These funds have again been enhanced by the MSA Board. BMSTT have been quizzed about what is allowed. This has loosened the definitions. Mention of Club Support Grant – all initiatives with merit will be considered. (Speak to AD-L to get more detail.)

Rally and Cross Country Marshals Grading Scheme: A revision of the current scheme is required. Retention and upgrade conditions revised and not as stringent as before. Also includes more specialist categories such as Radio, Clock Operator etc. up to Stage Commander and Senior Official. Please encourage marshals to register. Lock has used MSA register to get at names of current marshals but disappointingly few in Scotland - 137.

MIA (Motorsport Industry Association): Reports that industry turnover is £9B with 70,000 direct and indirect employees. Lower take up of apprenticeships but still good – success rate 90% finding jobs. Degree course even more successful, Ronnie Sandham reported everyone she has worked with found jobs. (Not all in motorsport but related subjects.)

Numbers of Licences: 32649 Competition licences in 2013 compared with 33432 in 2012. 3680 permits in 2013 only three less than 2012. Total competitors 134795 in 2013 138659 in 2012. 2%1% increase in Autotest numbers 41% increase in taster events. Karting down 8% from 34 clubs.

MSA Trust: Trust Deed signed – Set up in case MSA collapses. N Moffitt is the “special member” who will have to oversee the winding up of the MSA if worst happens. Trust is John Arnold, Phil Foster, Martin Chinnery and Roger Reed. 

LARA: Nicky Moffitt asked to become an ambassador for LARA. Deregulation Bill now at Second Reading. Includes changes for byways – out for consultation soon. Rights for road rallies and trials – temporary road closure orders. This is not for Stage Rallies.

Cross Country Committee: Nothing of importance. I have sent my report to Regional Committee to our Cross Country people for information.

Rallies Committee: See Phil Foster report. 
Seat Lifing: I have contacted Phil outside meeting about lifing of seats. It appears that FIA have lumped metal frame seats with composite seats so these are also subject to 5 year life. Clear that composite seats are a problem as the material is not specified. Some seat materials are seriously hygroscopic and deteriorate rapidly even when stored. It is a great pity this was not identified earlier so that we could have done something about the ruling. Now we need to get FIA to change its approach.
Tracking: MSA have received 30 applications of interest of which 25 are worth considering. Three technologies – GSM, Satellite and dedicated Radio.  GSM can get jammed when all the spectators start tweeting and facebooking after the accident. Dedicated radio allows speech to competitors after incident.
MSA Radio Frequency: Stuck with IRD as licence holder

Sprint & Hills Speed Subcommittee: No meetings yet. Contact me or directly to Chin/Cheryl with any queries.



Other Committees and Advisory Panels: Women in Motorsport – What is happening? Timekeeping AP – After conversation with David Sharpe (who has now passed away) I asked if the revised training manual was available. This request has now been formalised. Medical AP – I* have received a letter from Scottish Government about youth concussion in sport. This has been referred to Medical AP to see if we need to do anything more. (* I am the MSA’s nominated contact for Scottish matters and act as a post box redirecting mail as appropriate.) LATER NOTE I have also passed on a message from Allan McNish and Dario Franchitti
Fully supporting this initiative and offering to help if they can. 

Intermediate Autotest: Mike Sones made a presentation about Autotesting.  An issue has been identified that there is a large step from production car Autotest and autosolo to an Autotest. Only the experts can remember the correct route.  The solution proposed is to number all the  cones and gates, put a row of cones as a baulk line to differentiate a stop astride line from a pass through gate, use lying down cones as pointers to show the direction to turn.  A sample event was run, rated a success. Mike talked to Granger Robertson who said he does something similar, but with arrows instead of laid-down cones for direction indicators (which sounds more sensible to us).
A copy of Mike’s report and diagrams is on SACC site and distributed with these notes. 

Inter-Association Events: 
Road Rally – ANECCC – Spade Adam – Carlisle 13SEP14: 
Stage Rally – ANWCC – Manx National – 9MAY14: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Car Trial – no info: 
Sporting Trial – ASECC – NOV14: 
Autotest – ASECC Brands JUN14: 
Sprint – ASWCC – Dick Mayo sprint at Castle Combe 26JUL14: 
Autocross – AECC 27/28AUG 14: 
Cross Country – ACSCC – Hants & Berks Rover Owners: 
Agreed that Chart would be republished with latest info.

Items from Associations:
ANWCC – reduce fees for small number of competitors navigation rally – 12 car?? 
AWMCC – Concern about rights of RLO to vary technical regulations – not an issue in Scotland but need to make sure.
ABKC – Various background issues – CRB checks for karting officials – licences propose an amnesty for January! Need to understand that 15 days means 15 working days! – Waved Yellows introduced for Karting – Judicial need to be removed from club level Karting! – Medicals review with insurance need in karting. (MSA have priced club level karting almost out of existence).

Local Sport Councils: Rory Bryant is advising clubs to join Local Sports Councils in the hope of obtaining grants. We asked delegates whether they had tried this, did they have any tips, or experiences to share. There was a suggestion that there is very little money to be had at that level, but it might be worth the membership fee (e.g. £30?), to improve your image with the community and local authority. 

Roger Reed (with further input from Lock Horsburgh) 
 
 
